	Federal Communications Commission	DA 17-129

	Federal Communications Commission	DA 17-129


[bookmark: _GoBack]Before the
Federal Communications Commission
Washington, D.C. 20554

	In the Matter of

E-rate Modernization Progress Report
	)
)
)
	





ORDER

Adopted:  February 3, 2017	Released:  February 3, 2017

By the Acting Chief, Wireline Competition Bureau, Acting Chief, Wireless Telecommunications Bureau, and Managing Director, Office of Managing Director:

On January 18, 2017, FCC staff released a report titled “E-rate Modernization Progress Report.”[footnoteRef:2]  By this Order, and pursuant to our existing delegated authority, including Section 1.113 of the Commission’s rules, the undersigned now set aside and rescind the Report.  The Report will have no legal or other effect or meaning going forward.  [2:  Memorandum from Jon Wilkins, Advisor for Management, to Tom Wheeler, Chairman, Federal Communications Commission (Jan. 18, 2017) (“Report”), https://apps.fcc.gov/edocs_public/attachmatch/DOC-343099A1.pdf.   ] 

Accordingly, pursuant to the authority delegated under Sections 0.11, 0.91, 0.131, 0.231, 0.291, and 0.331 of the Commission’s rules, 47 C.F.R. §§ 0.11, 0.91, 0.131, 0.231, 0.291 & 0.331, IT IS ORDERED that the foregoing January 18, 2017 “E-rate Modernization Progress Report” is hereby RETRACTED.
IT IS FURTHER ORDERED that, pursuant to Section 1.102(b)(1) of the Commission's rules, 47 CFR § 1.102(b)(1), this Order SHALL BE EFFECTIVE upon release.
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